
 

 

Student Home Schooling 
 

St. Louis Catholic School may only enroll full-time students, defined as a student who is expected 

to be present for all school hours on all designated school days. The enrollment of part-time 

students—students who attend only certain classes or only a portion of a school day—is not 

permitted. This does not include partial day Preschool, Pre-Kindergarten, Jr. K., or Kindergarten 

programs in which the offered hours are less than those of the full school day. 

 

Extra-co-curricular Activities and/or Programs 

Extra-co-curricular activities and/or programs (e.g., CSAL, tutoring programs, after school 

activities) are not open to children who are not full-time, enrolled students in school. 

 

Home School Programs 

Home school programs are considered a separate form of private education. St. Louis Catholic 

School, as part of the Archdiocese of Denver does not offer a home schooling program. 

A. If a family requests to leave St. Louis school for a home school, the principal will withdraw 

the family from the St. Louis and direct them to the policies and procedures of Boulder 

Valley School District through the Colorado Department of Education. 

B. The parent must also provide a written request to St. Louis requesting that the child’s 

student cumulative permanent records be transferred to “home schooling.” The parent 

may then receive a copy of the student’s cumulative permanent records. 

C. St. Louis School will retain the original student cumulative permanent records. 

 


